BMA of Central Arkansas Advisory Committee Minutes

The BMA of Central Arkansas Advisory Committee met August 22, 2019 at the El Faro Baptist Church at 10:00 am. Those present included committee members: Rodney Castleberry, Bart Herrington, Jim Ward, Mike Cantrell, Gary O'Neal, and David Inzer with two guests: Jorge Vasques and Michael Hight.

The meeting was called to order by chairman Mike Cantrell who recognized Jim Ward who gave the treasure report. In summary, he stated that the offerings from the churches had been down this year, but the Association had fulfilled its commitment to give \$3,000.00 a month to the El Faro mission and had an ending balance for the year of around \$14,000.00.

The chairman then recognized Michael Hight, coordinator of the BMA of Arkansas Hispanic work, to report to the committee. Bro. Hight spoke of the recent organization of the El Faro Mission into a New Testament Church and of their continuing financial needs as the newly organized church does not have an abundance of resources. Brother Hight also shared of the other State Hispanic mission projects.

The chairman then recognized missionary Jorge Vasques to give his report to the committee. He spoke of the recent organization of the church and expressed appreciation for the support that was given by the BMA of Central Arkansas over the years stating that the church would not be where it is today had it not been for their assistance. He reported of their need for continuing support as many of the members are still weak in the faith.

Bro. David Inzer offered the motion that we continue supporting El Faro at the rate of \$3,000.00 a month. The motion was seconded by Rodney Castleberry. The motion passed. There was a motion and second to adjourn. Motion passed.

Rodney Castleberry (Assistant Clerk)